Richmond Transportation Committee 
Meeting Minutes – November 19, 2020

All participants attended the meeting remotely.
Committee members: Cathleen Gent (chair), Jon Kart, Erik Filkorn, Mark Damico, James Floyd, Allen Knowles
Absent: Chris Cole
Cathleen Gent opened the meeting at 5:35PM
Meeting Minutes:  October 22, 2020 Minutes moved by Cole, Seconded by Filkorn. Approved unanimously. No abstentions.
UPWP Projects
Ravi Provided an update on the meeting of the bike/ped steering committee. Lots of positive participation in the meeting. The plan is to compile the existing documents and ideas and reconvene at a future date. There was a fair amount of discussion of various pockets, but the focus remains North of the River with some possible overflow to include Cochran Road. It is important that we reinforce the understanding that South of the River is the NEXT phase. We don’t want to diffuse the current effort. Beware of scope creep. Lots of passion and good ideas to be focused. Transportation accessibility is key. 
Local concerns meeting for the Bridge Street project is December 10 a t 7PM.
For next year’s projects we can request as many as we want, but we should prioritize them so if funds are not available to support all, they can fund appropriately. There are also opportunities to pursue land use planning and other activities that could align with the straight up transportation projects—streetscape for Bridge street, for instance. We should remain conscious of keeping the Selectboard in the loop as to what the potential match is for anything we may pursue. 
Discussion continued about potential new projects. There was talk of a streetscape study for Bridge Street but it was thought that piece best left for next year. The committee will review the overall plan/list at the next meeting to see what we may want to add as potential projects in the next cycle.
Rise Vermont
Ravi reached out to RiseVT because he believed that the goals of the organization aligned well with our UPWP projects. It appears that we qualify for a grant that could provide match for our current UPWP efforts. Special thanks to Alan Knowles for his contributions to the application language. Ravi welcomes input on the application but already has the authority to submit from the Selectboard.
Capital Reserve Fund
Ravi left the meeting at 6:29PM and deferred the update to the next meeting. 
Route 2 Paving
Also deferred to the next meeting. 
General Discussion
A conversation ensued with the new members as we contemplated the roles of various committees and how public participation works in an organic and organizational sense. It was noted that we need to be less cavalier in the deployment of acronyms.
Motion to adjourn by Damico, seconded by Knowles. Approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:43PM.

-Erik Filkorn



